
Date: Wed, 11 Apr 2018 19:50:04 +0200 
From: "Peter C. Gøtzsche" <pcg@cochrane.dk> 
To: boardprivate@lists.cochrane.org 
Cc: MWilson@cochrane.org 
Subject: Mark Wilson has sent a very unpleasant email today threatening to close my centre 
 
Our CEO Mark Wilson sent an email to me today, on 11 April, of 13,504 words that takes up 42 pages when 
transferred into a Word document, with 10 attachments. In it, he claims that I have broken the 
Spokesperson policy. A psychiatrist complained about me to Mark on 1 March. After having had six weeks 
to think about it, Mark sent me this email, which I received at 2.22 p.m. today while I was very busy 
working on something else, with a deadline. 
 
Mark wants me to respond to his allegations during the next two days because he wants to reply to the 
complainant during this time. This is not due process. I am totally occupied the next two days and cannot 
meet Mark's extremely short deadline. Danish TV is filming us at the centre all day tomorrow, a bit 
ironically, considering the complaint, because they are very impressed with our work related to helping 
psychiatric patients, and Friday I shall be in Stockholm and lecture. 
 
Most importantly, it was decided at the Governing Board only time on 23 March in Lisboa where we 
discussed the Spokesperson policy and issues related to it, that Mark's allegations and my reply would need 
to be considered by the Board before Mark takes action, if any is required.  
 
I therefore remind the Board about this decision and at the same time ask Mark to respect the Board's 
decision. I shall respond as quickly as I can, which means next week. 
 
Mark, in his long email, threatens to deregister my centre, if I fail to comply with the Spokesperson policy 
(and many other requirements, which are specific for me and do not apply to anyone else in Cochrane). I 
find this very disturbing. I firmly believe I comply with the policy in relation to this psychiatrist's complaint 
and there cannot be separate rules for me that do not apply to others in Cochrane. Finally, it is totally out 
of proportion to threaten me with closing my centre, which you will see when you see my reply to Mark's 
allegations. 
 
I copy Mark on this boardprivate email. 


